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Carolyn McKenna, 2016 Wein Koenigin  
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The 2016 Officers and Board 
Jay Vandersloot Chairman of the Board 362-1733 
Steve Borbas  Vice Chairman  265-7088 
Miguel Mata  President   620-3666 
Mark Meadows Vice-President   238-2289 
Kathy Wilds  Executive Secretary  388-6064 
Christine Philips  Financial Director       710-3972 

John Waldrop  Director-at-Large  298-5893 
Michael Begay Director-at-Large   304-1668 

Rosalie Pfeiffer Director-at-Large  299-3951 

The 2016 Committee Chairs and Coordinators 

John Waldrop  Membership   298-5893 
Membership Input: johnlwaldrop66@msn.com  
Kathy Mueller  German Culture  856-6359 
Britt Peters  German Culture  867-5969 
Open Position  Entertainment Contracts  
Sheri Kraemer  Functions Coordinator 271-2634 
John Waldrop   Newsletter Editor & Web 298-5893 
   Newsletter Input:  gacmagazine@live.com 

NOTE:  Deadline for Newsletter Input: 15th of each Month 

Other Positions and Associate Groups 
Miguel Mata  Past President   620-3666 
Kenny Blemel  Elferrat Chair   991-6997 
Rosalie Pfeiffer Greeting Cards  299-3951 
Open Position  Volksdance Teacher  
Madie Mirabal  Decorating Coordinator 839-0229 
Marie Moe  Decorating   999-0778 
Kathe Mirabal  Kaffeeklatsch   836-6182 
Ellen Dowling  Irish American Society Pres. 307-1700 
Kathe Mirabal  Front Door Coordinator 836-6182 
Steve Borbas  Hungarian Club Rep  265-7088 
Bruce Green  St. Andrew Scottish Society 270-6507 
Norita Callahan  Dinner Ticket Sales-GAC 298-2708 
Casey Den Hollander Rio Grand Jazz Society 266-3148 
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Voice of the President 
Dear Members, 

 

Thank you, thank you, thank you to Kathy Mueller and Britt Pe-

ters for the wonderful Wein Fest we had in September. Their 

tasteful decorations and very tasty meal set the tone for a very 

enjoyable evening. And Swingshift kept us on the dance floor as 

usual. Congratulations to Carolyn McKenna, who was crowned 

Wein Koenigin. 

  

Though we only had one function in September, we have three 

large functions in October. our own Oktoberfest is on Otober 8th 

with Jim Brauer and “Die Schunken Bub’n” playing for us again. 

 October 14th and 15th is Oktobrfest in Ruidoso. A large number 

of us head down south to enjoy the festivities there. 

On October 29th we have our Halloween party with Showcase 

once again joining us. Put on your scariest, funniest, or weirdest 

costume and come join the fun. 

The next day, October 30th is the club picnic at Elena Gallegos. 

We are combining the club picnic with our general membership 

meeting/elections in hopes of getting a larger turn out. The club 

will be providing hamburgers and hot dogs and beverages. Please 

bring a side or dessert to share. 

Check your news magazine for details on all the functions, and 

remember, as usual, dinner reservations must be made by the 

Thursday preceding the event. This is true for the picnic also. As 

you can see, we have a pretty full calendar for October. Remem-

ber, the more, the merrier so come on out. 

 

Now, on a more serious note, I would like to express the club’s 

condolences to Ken Blemel Sr. and his family on the loss of his 

mother recently. She sounded like a wonderful woman. I know 

she will be missed. 

Also, I would like to send our good wishes to Liesel Lopez as she 

continues to recuperate from surgery. We miss you Liesel and 

can’t wait to see you back here with us. 
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Kaffeeklatsch 

The Kaffeeklatsch will be held on October 9th at the club at 
3pm.  For more information call Kathe Mirabal at 836-6182. 

I think that’s it for now. I’m really looking forward to seeing all 

of you at our upcoming events. Take care. 

 

Miguel Mata 

NOTICE 
John Waldrop has assumed the duties of Membership Chairper-
son.  If you have any questions or concerns regarding member-
ship, please call John at (505) 298-5893 or email  
johnlwaldrop66@msn.com. 

Thank You 
I would like to thank Kathy Mueller and Britt Peters for 
making the Weinfest a wonderful evening. The food was 
delicious and the decorations lovely.  Thank you for having 
me as your Wein Koenigan. As I write this I am still enjoy-
ing the beautiful flowers. Again, many thanks. 
 
Carolyn 

The Prinzengarde thanks everyeone! 

The Goodwill donation drive in September was a suc-

cess. Everyone chipped in to help, and many of the 

GAC members brought things to fill the donation bins. 

Special Prinzengarde salute goes to Christine Philips, 

Mark Meadows, Kathleen and Michael Begay and their 

family, and Ken Blemel and his clan. As always,  we 

thank you for supporting the Prinzengarde, enabling us 

to dance with joy and celebrate with pride. We look for-

ward to another wonderful 2016-2017 Fasching Season. 

Kenny Blemel 
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German Culture 
     Oktoberfest and the Muenchner Kindl 

Muenchner Kindl: First a monk, then a boy, 
then a gender neutral child, a girl, and finally 
a young woman on a horse, leading the way 
to the Oktoberfest…. 
 
The Muenchner Kindl sure has evolved 
since it first appeared on Munich’s coat of 
arms over 800 years ago. The symbol stems 
from Munich’s first inhabitants, and order of 
monks who lived around St. Peter’s Church 
in Munich’s center.   
 
The original coat of arms is more or less unchanged, a black and 
yellow robed monk holding a book in one of his outstretched 
hands.  But through the centuries the Kindl has taken dozens of 
different incarnations, including where the book is given up for a 
much more appetizing mug of beer and radish. 
 
You’ll see the coat of arms everywhere in Munich—on trams and 
underground trains, manhole covers, beer steins and at the very 
top of the Neues Rathous tower. 

 

A leading LADY—The Muenchner Kindl today 
A young Munich woman traditionally dons the robes to play the 
role of the Kindl at two events for Munich Oktoberfest: 
     Grand Entry of the Oktoberfest Landlords and Breweries on 
the first day. 
      The Costume and Riflemen’s Procession on the second day. 
 
She sits “high to horse” and is followed by a few carriages carry-
ing Munich’s lord Mayor and other honchos.  The women are 
anointed to do the job for a few years before the role is passed 
on to others. 
 
 
Submitted by Britt Peters. German Culture 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwj_4JGilpLPAhUo2oMKHSD5B3IQjRwIBw&url=https%3A%2F%2Fen.wikipedia.org%2Fwiki%2FM%25C3%25BCnchner_Kindl&psig=AFQjCNEDOWxOF9g5OSKoOc9EozPYDgRxvw&ust=1474056432435376
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Self-Nominees for the October 2016 GAC Elections 
 

The following is a list of GAC members who submitted their letters of intent 

to run for office by 15 August 2016 and will therefore appear on the ballot that 

will be mailed in early October to members in good standing as of 30 Septem-

ber 2016. 

 

President:  Miguel Mata 

Vice President:  Mark Meadows 

Secretary:  No One 

Financial Director: Christine Phillips 

Directors at Large: (Three positions open) 

 John Waldrop 

 No one else applied 

 

Ballots will be counted and results tallied at the GAC picnic and Elections at 

the GAC picnic on October 30th. If you neglected to get your letters submitted 

in time, but would still like to run for office, you can still ask your friends and 

acquaintances to write you in on the ballot which will be mailed to all who are 

members as of September 30th.  Conversely, if you write someone in on the 

ballots, please first check with the person to ensure he or she is willing to ac-

cept the position if elected.  The ballots will be mailed in early October.  You 

may also be nominated at the elections meeting in November, but as the major-

ity of the ballots are mailed in your chances of getting sufficient votes to be 

elected at the elections meeting in November is greatly reduced.   

  

EXCERPT FROM THE PERTINENT SECTIONS IN THE GAC BY-

LAWS: 
ARTICLE III -ð MEMBERSHIP 

Part I (in part) 

…Voting rights are limited to members in good standing.  Members in good standing 

are those who have paid their dues for the current year as of the end of the month prior 

to annual election, and are not on suspension. 

Article VI ï ELECTION OF DIRECTORS 

Part I 

Nominations: Any Club member seeking office should notify the nominating commit-

tee, in writing, of his or her intent to seek office, no later than August 15 th for considera-

tion.  The written notice shall state the Office being sought.  All persons nominated at 

the General Membership Meeting shall have their nominations seconded by a member 

of the General Membership. 

The candidates shall be published in the October issue of the Club newsletter.  This 

shall not preclude open nomination from the floor at the time of the General Elections.  

The election of officers is to be held the latter half of October to be decided by the 

board of directors. 
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The Hungarian Revolution of 1956 will be celebrated on 
October 23rd at the German-American Club at 1pm, with 
lunch, talks, discussions, poem, simple dance steps and a 
raffle. $10 for lunch and entry. You are welcome to join the 
Hungarian Club members. 
Steve Borbas 

The annual GAC picnic and elections will be held at the 
Kiwanis Pavilion at the Elena Gallegos picnic area on Oc-
tober 30th at 12:30 to 5 pm. 
 
The club will provide hamburgers and hot dogs (with all the 
trimmings and condiments) and beverages.  Please bring a 
side dish or dessert to share. 
 
Reservations must be made by Thursday, October 27th by 
calling the club at 888-4833 during club hours. 
 

German Unity Day 
 
The German Consul-General will be coming to New Mex-
ico on Oct. 3rd to do a flag-raising and hold a reception at 
the Roundhouse from 4:30-6:00pm in commemoration of 
German Unity Day. The Lt. Governor will be presiding. The 
Honorary German Consul, Stephan Helgesen, would like to 
know if anyone from the German community would like to 
attend. Anyone who'd like to attend should contact Stephen 
by email (stephenhelgesen@gmail.com) or by phone at 
505-239-0008. 
__._,_.___ 
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German American Club 

Oktoberfest  
Saturday, October 8th  

 

Member Door Fee: $10.00 
Music: From 7:00 ótil 11:00 

By Jim Brauer 

8:00 PM Crowning of Münchner Kindl  

and Presentation of Former Münchner 

Kindls 

MENU  

Wurst Fest (variety of sausages) 
Sauerkraut 

German Potato Salad 
Red Cabbage 

Salad/Roll/Dessert 
 

Served from 5:30PM to 6:45PM 

Prepared by Miguel, Sheri, Bruce, and Cindy 

$10 for adults  

Make meal reservations by Thursday Oct. 6th 

888-4833 
  

Please try to wear Dirndl & Lederhosen  
otherwise Smart Casual. Thanks!  
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German American Club  
&  

Irish American Society  
Presents   

Halloween Party  
  

Saturday, October 29th 
7 PM to 11 PM 
 Door Fee $7  

Music By: Showcase 

 Costume Prizes  

Judging at 8:00 pm  
  

Potluck: Please bring a main dish, 
a side dish, a salad, or dessert to 

share  
Coffee/Tea Provided – Cash bar 

  

Costumes are always optional! 
 

Otherwise Smart Casual 
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Upcoming Activities 
Events and Dates  are Subject to change  

November  

8th Fasching Practice 1pm 
11th Opening of Fasching 

12th Opening Ball-Jim Brauer 
 

December  

3rd Royal Ball-Showcase 
5th Childrenôs Christmas Party 

10th Private Party-Mirabal 
11th Year End Holidays-Hungarian 

Event 
17th Christmas Party-Street Scene 

31st New Yearôs Eve-Showcase 

 

January  

14th and 15th GAMGA-Las Vegas 
28th Crazy Ball 

 
February  

11th Damen Ball 

25th Masken Ball 
28th KEHRAUS 

 
 

Jazz Sunday 
      October 16th, 2:00 pm ôtil 5:30 pm 

 

GAC Members Welcome! 
 

Join us for some great music & dancing! 
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Cigar Evening  
Makerõs and Macanudo 

Friday October 28th  

4pm ñ7pm  
Bring your favorite cigar (BYOC)  

and enjoy your favorite  bourbon or  
whiskey on this relaxing evening.  

 This month we will gather at 6:30pm on the second 

Wednesday, October 12th for our monthly Essen und Sprechen 

Treffen (gathering) at the Outback Steak House, (on Jefferson, 

by I-25).  Come join together at the monthly Essen und Spre-

chen to practice your German and socialize over dinner in Ger-

man (with some English).  We decide at each month’s dinner 

where to go the following month. 

 Please, PLEASE, reply by the prior Sunday, October 

9th, to Jay by email to JayVandersloot@yahoo.com or call at 

505-362-1733 to let us know whether you will be there, so we 

will know how large of a table to reserve.  The Essen und Spre-

chen dinner is quite popular—attendance usually ranges 12-18 

people, with our all-time high having been 28 in attendance. In 

September we had 13 in attendance. 

(The Essen und Sprechen monthly dinner group is not 

affiliated with the GAC; rather it is a separate, autonomous 

group.  This notice is provided for the convenience of anyone 

who may wish to attend). 

Essen und Sprechen 

mailto:JayVandersloot@yahoo.com


12 

 



13 

 

2017 GAMGA Gala Ticket Purchases 

 

Tickets may be purchased anytime between April 23rd, 2016 and 

November 30th, 2016.  No tickets will be sold after December 

1st.  Prices are $50 for members and $65 for non-members.  Age 

20 and under are free.   

 

Member and guest tickets sold will include $10 in food coupons/

casino chips that can be used only to purchase food inside the 

ballroom either Friday and/or Saturday nights.  They will not be 

accepted anywhere else in the casino.  Free tickets do not include 

food coupons. 

 

Jim Payne will be collecting payments for tickets prior to Decem-

ber 1st.  For more information, please contact Jim at 256-9556 or 

553-8715. 

 

GAC Prinzengarde performing at GAMGA 2016 
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We Send Cards! 

Please notify Rosalie Pfeiffer, at 299-3951, 

if you know of any Club Member who should receive a 

greeting card, i.e., get well, sympathy, congratulations, etc. 

Cultural Exchange Library  

The bookcases in the hallway hold the  
library contents.  
Donations of cultural books,  
videos and DVDs will gladly be accepted. 
 
Borrowing will be on an honor  
basis. If you borrow from the library please return the items 
in a timely fashion 

Your ad Here  
Contact John Waldrop  
gacmagazine@live.com  

 
Current Advertising Pricing per month 

Full Page $30.00  

Half Page $20.00  

Quarter Page        $12.00    

Business Card $12.00  
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Birthdays , Anniversaries, Membership 

Geburtstage - Herren 

(Menôs Birthdays) 

Geburtstage-Damen 

(Ladiesô Birthdays) 

Anniversaries 

Membership :  Updated 

as of  September 2016 

Total         225  

Males        102  

Females    123   

Couples      65 

Singles        95 

Life  Members   10 

Carl Londene 

Louis  Magyari 

Bruce Miller  

Roland Mueller 

James Rehbein 

Brian Waldrop 

Elke Heinstein 

Ute Kirsch 

Patricia K. Lifke 

Teresa Magyari 

Lydia McIntire 

Cindy Miller  

S. Johanna Payne 

Ute Thomas 

Brigitta Walker 
Bud & Jan Clark 

Walter & Ute Kirsch 

Louis  & Teresa Magyari 

Mel & Emilie Perea 
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Our advertisers are very important to us. 

Please mention seeing their ad in the 

GAC newsletter when you patronize them. 

Current Advertising Pricing per month 

Full Page $30.00  

Half Page $20.00  

Quarter Page        $12.00    

Business Card $12.00  

 

Call  Miguel Mata at  
620-3666 or 

Mark Meadows 
at 238-2289 

For more information 

Mon. thru Thur. Night  $400 

Friday Day      $400 

Friday Night    $450 

Saturday Day    $450 

Saturday Night.   $550 

Sunday Day Only   $450 

§ Security          $135 extra per guard 

§ Use of Kitchen     $100 extra 

§ Use of Linen Table Cloths   $100 extra 

§ Cleaning      $100 extra 

Please note that you must be a dues paying 

GAC member to rent the club. 
If you have been a member for more than 3 years, you 

may rent the club on availability for your family func-

tions at discounted price (weddings excluded). 


